
 

 

LPSCC Executive Meeting 
 

Summary Minutes for November 1, 2016 
 

Attendees 
 
LPSCC Executive Committee Members and 
Designees 

Judy Shiprack, District 3, LPSCC Co-Chair 
 
Lane Borg, Metropolitan Public Defenders 
Gunnar Browning, Oregon Youth Authority 
Deena Corso, DCJ, Juvenile Services Division 
Claudio Grandjean, Gresham Police 
Joanne Fuller, County Health Department 
Judy Hadley, Citizen 
Suzanne Hayden, US Attorney’s Office 
David Hidalgo, County Mental Health and Addictions 

Services 
Monique Menconi, Citizens Crime Commission 
Michael Marshman, Portland Police Bureau 
Mike Reese, Multnomah County Sheriff 
Jeremiah Stromberg, Department of Corrections 
Scott Taylor, Department of Community Justice 
Rod Underhill, Multnomah County District Attorney 
Nan Waller, Presiding Court Judge 
 
 
Other Attendees 

Paul Anthony, Portland Public Schools 
Art Balizan, Multnomah County Sheriff’s Office 
Nancy Bennett, Chief of Staff to Chair Deborah  

Kafoury 
Claudia Black, Multnomah County Government  

Relations 
Tatyana Bondarcheek, LCSNW 
Dave Braaksma, Multnomah County Sheriff’s Office 
Carlos Calandriello, County Attorney’s Office 
Claudio Campuzano, Portland City Budget Office 
Madeleine Dardeau, Criminal Justice Commission 
Jason Gates, Multnomah County Sheriff’s Office 

Mary Geelan, Juvenile Court 
David Golliday, Portland Police Bureau 
Kate Gonsalves, Oregon Justice Resource Center 
Jason Heilbrun, County IT 
Jeff Howes, Multnomah County District Attorney’s 

Office 
Ann Kasper, OHA Consumer Advisory Council 
Debra Kolodny, Resolutions Northwest 
Matthew Lashua, Commissioner Shiprack’s Office 
Wendy Lin-Kelly, Multnomah County Sheriff’s Office 
Steve March, Multnomah County Auditor’s Office 
Barbara Marcille, Multnomah Circuit Court 
Kevin Maurelli, Multnomah County Sheriff’s Office 
Anna Marie McNiel, Multnomah County Auditor’s   

Office 
Truls Neal, Department of Community Justice 
Alison Noice, CODA Inc 
Anna Nunan, Crime Victim Advocate 
Christina Owen, City of Portland, CBO 
Erika Preuitt, Department of Community Justice 
Stephanie Prybyl, Multnomah County Sheriff’s Office 
Benjamin Scissors, Oregon Justice Resource Center 
Jay Scroggin, Department of Community Justice 
Michael Seale, Corrections Health 
Mike Shults, Multnomah County Sheriff’s Office 
Kathryn Sofich, Department of Community Justice 
Allegra Willhite, Multnomah County Budget Office 
 
 
LPSCC Staff 

Abbey Stamp, LPSCC Executive Director 
Laura Cohen, LPSCC Project Manager 
Amanda Lamb, LPSCC Analyst 
Christina Youssi, LPSCC Executive Assistant

 
Introductions, Announcements, and Approval of Minutes 
The November LPSCC minutes were approved. 
 
Judge Nan Waller noted the 2nd judicial listening session is Thursday, November 3rd. 
 
Abbey Stamp announced there will be a “Hands Up” production sponsored by LPSCC 
and The MacArthur Foundation on Friday, November 4th. 
 
It was decided to keep the January 3, 2017 LPSCC meeting on the same date. 
 
Commissioner Judy Shiprack was honored for her years of LPSCC and public safety 
leadership. 
 
Medication Aided Treatment 
Sheriff Mike Reese noted he and Chief Deputy Mike Shults recently traveled to Denver 
to learn more about addiction treatment in jails. 



 

page 2 

 

 
A significant number of people come to jail with addiction. Dr. Michael Seale, Corrections 
Health, reviewed the current response to opioid addiction in jails. Alison Noice, CODA 
Inc., talked about treatment option opportunities and noted one challenge is that 
treatment drugs have different regulations.  CODA reaches in to jails to improve the re-
entry process. Medication aided treatment in jail is important in treatment retention. Our 
system should make improvements to not interrupt medication aided treatment. A warm 
handoff at the moment of release is also critical. 
 
Joanne Fuller recommended reducing barriers to prescribing treatment medications 
should be a federal agenda item. Insurance coverage for people while in jail is also a 
federal issue; currently funding comes from the county general fund.  
 
DA Rod Underhill was concerned the treatment needs are not being communicated to 
prosecutors, defenders, and the bench. 
 
 
Jail Capacity Management Plan 
The current Jail Capacity Management Plan was written in 2010 when there were 1310 
jail beds. The new jail bed capacity is 1251, so the population management plan needs 
to be revised. An emergency population release (EPR) is deployed when capacity 
reaches 95%.  A 90% yellow light/early warning system is one option.  
 
One current strategy to manage the jail population numbers is 1201 Releases (12:01am 
people are released when the jail is at capacity.) Another is 9503 (transfers are put in 
transport area so they are not counted.) 
 
Decisions: 

 The yellow light warning system should be included in the resolution.  
 

 The 1201 releases is an undesirable strategy. If there are other options, it may be 
taken out of the resolution.  

 
 
The meeting was adjourned.  


